
Sambro Elementary School     
SAC Meeting Minutes

October 7, 2024


Attendance: Colette Strome, Meghan Thorne, Kaycee Webb, Courtney McKay, Christina Neary, Darlene Blanchard, Angela Hauser, Tracy MacDonald, Pete Rose, Kayle Scoville

Regrets: 

Approval of Agenda: Christina Neary approved; Courtney McKay seconded
Approval of September Meeting Minutes: Christina Neary approved; Meghan Thorne seconded

Welcome and introduction of members: Introduced new community member, Kayle Scoville and this month’s NSTU member from the school staff, Kaycee Webb. Everyone else reintroduced themselves.

Principal’s Report:

SAC conference – Colette attended the conference alone as Meghan was unable to attend. Colette attended a session on: mental health, the new grade P-2 curriculum (staff will be learning about the curriculum this coming Friday, October 11th for the PD day), the Code of Conduct that provided more concrete step to guide schools, and one around what the SAC’s purpose is within the school community.
Hot lunch – Admin staff now have log-on but the system has been down.  Reiteration of the fact that nobody at the school will know what individual families are paying – it’s kept confidential at the provincial level. Supplies for hot lunch being prepared onsite at the school will be sourced from Gordon Food Services. Colette has again inquired about new appliances for the school kitchen, but operations has yet to come and assess what is needed to accommodate new appliances.
Milk program – The school has participated in the milk program in the past, and there is a desire to try it again and pair it with the lunch program.
Holiday concert – There will be no holiday concert this year. The permanent music teacher is on leave, and the guest teacher replacing her is working hard to manage her role as a music teacher at three schools without any formal training as a music teacher. While she’s studying on her own time to deliver the curriculum, she acknowledges this is an endeavour currently beyond her capacity. Pete asked about putting it out to the community to find a volunteer to lead it. Colette noted that the two schools affected (Sambro and Harrietsfield) are intending to keep what is being done consistent to be fair. There may also be some challenges around a volunteer doing this during class time. We discussed possible alternatives the school community could do such as a weekend holiday event with themed stations for the whole community to attend. Angela shared the idea that parents and community members could organize a holiday concert outside of school time with families who want to participate. Colette asked that this be kept confidential, as she has yet to notify staff and would like to do so before sharing with families.

Review of Financial Information: 
Financial Statement – The account is $377.95 overdraft until the grant comes in.
Request for Funds – 
$490 for high interest/low vocabulary books for the grade ¾ class
A writing and reading mini lesson teacher resource that provides a framework for teaching the curriculum - $204 for two of them
$350 for wellbeing materials for Learning Centre and whole school support



Other business: No news about the ungendered bathroom to report by Angela.
Next Meeting: November 4th
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